
    
   

  
 

 
 

  

  
 

 
 

  
 

  
                
 

     
               

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
    

         
    

 
   

ANDY BESHEAR REBECCA W. GOODMAN 
GOVERNOR SECRETARY 

ENERGY AND ENVIRONMENT CABINET 

DEPARTMENT FOR ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION 
ANTHONY R. HATTON 

COMMISSIONER 

300 SOWER BOULEVARD 

FRANKFORT, KENTUCKY 40601 
TELEPHONE: 502-564-2150 

TELEFAX: 502-564-4245 

December 15, 2022 

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 
EPA Docket Center 
Docket ID No: EPA-HQ-OAR-2021-0317 

Submitted via the Federal eRulemaking Portal:  https://www.regulations.gov 

Re: Comment extension request for EPA’s Proposed Standards of Performance for New, 
Reconstructed, and Modified Sources and Emissions Guidelines for Existing Sources: Oil 
and Natural Gas Sector Climate Review; 87 Fed. Reg. 74,702 (December 6, 2022) 

Dear Sir/Madam: 

On behalf of the Kentucky Energy and Environment Cabinet (Cabinet), the Division for 
Air Quality respectfully requests the United States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) 
extend the comment period on the proposed action for an additional 60 days.1 

The Cabinet finds that additional time is needed to review all aspects of the proposed rule 
and provide meaningful comment.  Multiple agencies will need to collaborate to fully evaluate 
the impacts of the proposed rule. The Cabinet appreciates EPA’s consideration of this extension 
request and looks forward to continuing to work with EPA in developing regulations that 
improve air quality for all Kentuckians.  If you have questions regarding this request for 
extension of the comment period, please contact me at Michael.Kennedy@ky.gov. 

Sincerely, 
Recoverable Signature 

X 

Signed by: Michael Kennedy

       Michael  Kennedy,  P.E.,  Director  
Division for Air Quality 

1 87 Fed. Reg. 74,702 (Dec. 6, 2022) 
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